TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 6, 2018
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on December 6, 2018.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, Chris Macek 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Liz Kidder, Thomas Luck, Deb Coutinho, Larry Gould, Tom Massa, Kevin Parsons, Greg Bardwell, Nancy Finn, James Smith, Laura Iverson, Christy Bistrek, Travis Bistrek 
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
A question raised by the Board of Assessors, regarding the ability to build on a parcel located on Halligan Avenue, was discussed. A former residence has most recently been used for storage, so is the non-conforming parcel a house lot or not. It was suggested that the landowner consult with an attorney.
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of April 5.

Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Eric, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstaining: None
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the meeting minutes of May 3. 


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Eric
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Chris, to approve the meeting minutes of May 31. 


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Eric 
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the July 12 hearing minutes for Kim Levitch.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

The meeting was recessed at 7:38 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for the Town of Shelburne.

The meeting resumed at 7:51 p.m.

The Board discussed the Special Permit application from the Town of Shelburne. All of the criteria listed in Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 6.6 had been adequately addressed. The town had previously voted funds to purchase the building for the use of the police and other town functions.
A motion was made by Eric Lucentini, seconded by Michael Parry, that based on the information collected, having met the criteria under Shelburne Zoning Bylaws Section 6.6, and there being no public opposition, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to the Town of Shelburne to change from commercial use to municipal use, the property located at 623 Mohawk Trail, (Map 11, Lot 22).


Voting in Support of motion: Grunberg, Lucentini, Parry, Macek, Palmeri

       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None
The Board resumed its deliberation of the Kidder/Luck application for a finding, that had been continued from the November meeting. Three options had been presented to the Board at the November meeting. It had been voted to deny options one and three, which required issuing a variance. Option two was still to be discussed.

The Board focused on Sheburne Zoning Bylaw Section 10.1.2, which is the alteration of a non-conforming use. It could be argued that the non-conforming portion of the existing building is on the north side and the proposed extension affects a different side of the structure and stays within height limits and setback requirements. It could also be argued that if a parcel is non-conforming, the buildings thereon are also non-conforming. Section 10.1.2 also considers whether an alteration is substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood, but what is considered to be the neighborhood? The closest neighbors are opposed to the proposed alterations. These points were discused for some time and it was decided to consult Town Counsel.
Joe called Town Counsel Donna MacNicol. Her advice was to put off making a decision until she was able to do some case law research. It is possible that the alteration may not be more non-conforming, but it could still be more detrimental. The Board agreed that it would be best to wait until Counsel does more research. The discussion will be continued at the January Board meeting.
Discussion turned to proposed new zoning regulations. The Planning Board has suggested reducing the required frontage  to 50 feet and lot size within the village to 8,000 square feet. The amount of parcels that could be divided have not been identified. The Planning Board has also proposed that they become the Special Permit Granting Authority. Board members felt that would reduce the checks and balances now in place.
At 9:20 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Eric seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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